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The Rooster
Number  162           The Roos Parish Newsletter          October 2008   

Bonfire NightBonfire NightBonfire NightBonfire Night
Don’t forget the animals including the wild ones such as hedgehogs.

Have a good time but take care. Many people are burnt and 

injured each year.

LIFESTYLERS - THE FAB FIVELIFESTYLERS - THE FAB FIVELIFESTYLERS - THE FAB FIVELIFESTYLERS - THE FAB FIVE
Each year Humberside Police Lifestylers ask teams of up to five children aged 10/11 

plus to compete in activities during the Summer Holidays. The winners are rewarded 

with various prizes.

One of the teams in Roos is “The Fab Five” 

who are:-

Owen Kitchen, Ryan Wingham, Bradley 

Patching, Jessica Norman and Emily 

Sennett. 

Their team leaders are Paul and Steph 

Kitchen 

They have raised £505.00 by having 

sponsored events which included a bike 

ride, a walk over the Humber Bridge, 

walking dogs, baking sale, van washing, 

stone picking from a landowner’s field and 

gardening for Mrs M Wingham. 

They donated £300 to Mrs P Farey 

head teacher at the Roos Primary 

School and £205 to Mrs A Coupe for 

the Children’s Playground Fund. 

Money for the playground will be used 

to help maintain the area and the 

children will help Mrs Farey decide on 

what is required for the school.

Both Mrs Farey and Mrs Coupe would 

like to thank the team for  their 

donations and wish them the best of 

luck in the competition.

Mrs Farey with THE FAB FIVE

THE FAB FIVE with Mrs Coupe
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DRAWN TOGETHERDRAWN TOGETHERDRAWN TOGETHERDRAWN TOGETHER
“The Little Shop for your Big Ideas”“The Little Shop for your Big Ideas”“The Little Shop for your Big Ideas”“The Little Shop for your Big Ideas”

    Wool, Haberdashery, Craft & Card Supplies. Curtain Fabrics & 
curtain-making service. Cushions. Hand-crafted gifts from 75p.

END OF SEASON SPECIALS - END OF SEASON SPECIALS - END OF SEASON SPECIALS - END OF SEASON SPECIALS - 
Selected soft furnishing fabrics reduced - Prices start at £1.00 per metre 

Furnishing trim - massive reductions - Prices start at 30p per metre

3" curtain tape - 10p per metre 

Open Thursday - Sunday 
Thurs & Fri 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 17.00Thurs & Fri 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 17.00Thurs & Fri 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 17.00Thurs & Fri 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 17.00

Sat 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 16.00       Sun 10.00 - 14.00Sat 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 16.00       Sun 10.00 - 14.00Sat 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 16.00       Sun 10.00 - 14.00Sat 09.30 - 13.00 & 14.00 - 16.00       Sun 10.00 - 14.00

Tel:- 07742 006085    Sand-Le-Mere Caravan Park

THE EMERGENCY PLANTHE EMERGENCY PLANTHE EMERGENCY PLANTHE EMERGENCY PLAN
On Sunday morning 28th September the Emergency Plan Committee held a 'Table Top 

Exercise' at the Tunstall Village Hall. The 'Emergency' chosen was a prolonged heavy 

snowfall that cut off the villages in the parish for several days, instead of the more 

obvious choice of flooding. 

The exercise commenced with a very realistic Radio Humberside adverse weather 

report. Power lines and telephone wires were already down and communication by 

mobile phone was unreliable, with the network eventually closing down altogether. 

Water supplies were frozen and food supplies rapidly running out. The exercise looked 

at how our Emergency Plan would cope with the situation, with particular reference to 

communication, opening up the local road network, and the welfare of the young, old 

and vulnerable, especially those who may need medical attention.

The exercise was planned by Cllr Jackie Cracknell, Chair of the Emergency Committee’ 

and Matthew Groves of ERYC, who led the exercise. The Parish Council was 

represented by Chair Cllr David Winter and Cllrs Dodson and Craggs. Willis Ainley 

represented the Community. The whole exercise was observed by two members of 

Garton Parish Council.

Later Cllr Cracknell received a communication from Matthew Groves to say how 

pleased he was with the exercise and how The Emergency Plan represented best practice.

The Emergency Plan Committee would like to thank Mrs Jean Craggs for providing 

refreshments throughout the morning.

Councillors Cracknell and Craggs

FOUND - FOUND - FOUND - FOUND - Jacket in the Roos Playing Field.

Please contact Ann Coupe 671383 with description to retrieve it.
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SOUP FOR HALLOWEEN
Pumpkin Soup      
For an extra kick, replace the mild 

curry powder with extra hot. 

It’s guaranteed to spice things up.

Serves 4   Takes 10-15 mins 

preparation, 30 mins cooking

Ingredients       
2oz/50g butter

1 onion peeled and chopped

1 clove garlic, peeled and crushed

1lb/450g pumpkin flesh

1-2 tbsp mild curry powder

½ pt/300ml good chicken stock made 

from a chicken stock cube

2oz/50g long grain rice

400ml can coconut milk

Salt and freshly ground black pepper

Method

1. Melt butter in a large saucepan. Sauté 

onion and garlic together for five 

minutes until pale golden brown.

2. Stir in the pumpkin, lower heat and 

simmer covered for about 5-8 

minutes before adding the curry 

powder.

3. Pour in the stock, rice and coconut 

milk. Bring to the boil, then reduce 

the heat to simmer and cook for 20 

minutes or until pumpkin and rice are 

cooked. Take off the heat and leave 

to cool.

4. Blend in a food processor until 

smooth, then reheat. Season to taste. 

Garnish with chives.

This soup can be eaten with Garlic Bread, 

Cheese Straws or even the following 

Cheese Crisps

Cheese Crisps Ingredients  
1 ½ oz/40g Parmesan cheese, grated in 

long strands.

1oz/25g semi-dried cranberries

1 ½ oz/40g shelled pecans, chopped finely.

Method

While the soup is cooking, mix the cheese 

crisp ingredients together. 

Place 8 spoonfuls of mixture on a non-

stick baking tray or one lined with 

parchment paper.

Cook under a preheated grill for 2-4 

minutes or until crisp. Leave to cool before 

peeling off the paper.

Serve with the soup.

Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner Cookery Corner ..... ..... ..... ..... By Ann Coupe

DOLLSHOUSE & MINIATURES FAIRDOLLSHOUSE & MINIATURES FAIRDOLLSHOUSE & MINIATURES FAIRDOLLSHOUSE & MINIATURES FAIR
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Coffee Morning a Huge Success
The coffee morning held at the Memorial Institute, Roos, on Saturday 27th 

Sept was a huge success and raised £332.  This was held by Angie Maltas 

and Sophie Teasdale as part of their on-going fundraising for the BUPA 

Great North Run and ING New York Marathon.  The Holderness Vikings 

Rugby Club and Children with Leukaemia are the charities who will benefit 

from the proceeds.

The morning went well and the girls had some great support from family and 

friends who attended and helped on the day.  Villagers dropped in all 

morning not only to enjoy a cuppa and a slice of cake but also to donate some 

very tasty home baking – BIG THANK YOU!!

The first ticket drawn out of the 

raffle belonged to Mrs Farrington 

who won a Crystal Vase and Mrs Long 

was second with the Food Hamper 

(contents kindly donated by Gemma 

from Melbourne Butchers).  There is 

one unclaimed raffle prize which is 

yellow ticket no 57. Please get in 

touch if this ticket is yours.

The girls completed their first 

challenge the BUPA Great North Run 

on Sunday 5th October in 2hrs 3mins.  

The run went well and considering the 

unsettled weather we have had, it was 

kind to them on the day as the sun 

shone.  The big one is yet to come, the 

ING New York Marathon on Sunday 

2nd November.  Hopefully they will be fit and well to keep you updated in 

the November Rooster.

Angela Maltas

MMMMRS RS RS RS HHHHELEN ELEN ELEN ELEN AAAAUDLEYUDLEYUDLEYUDLEY

 
Clarinet    .    Piano    .    Theory

Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895Beginners welcome Ring 01964 670895

MMMMUSICUSICUSICUSIC T T T TUITIONUITIONUITIONUITION

BA (Hons) ALCM
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Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch Alec’s Patch ...... By Alec Dodson 

Herbaceous Plants

October when the soil is warm and not too wet is the best time for planting perennials. 

Plants make new roots quickly, but make sure they are not planted too deep, the soil line 

indicating the previous depth by the change in colour.

Take advantage of good weather conditions to move plants to their new locations. 

Ponds

Spread netting over ponds to prevent leaves falling in and to deter herons. 

Hardwood Cuttings

These are taken in the autumn from trees, shrubs, gooseberries, currants, privet, 

climbing roses and various other plants. Cuttings are taken from the current seasons 

growth 9” or 12” long , pencil thick, with a clean cut below a bud. Remove leaves 

leaving a few at the top and if these are long a good tip is to cut them in half so they do 

not cover neighbouring cuttings. The cuttings should be inserted in sandy soil about 4-5 

inches deep and firmed in. Hardy plants can be inserted in the open garden in a shady 

sheltered place, whilst more choice cuttings should be placed in a cold frame. Hardwood 

cuttings will normally have made roots by the following Spring when they can be 

planted out or potted up and grown on for a while before being planted in their 

permanent position.

General

From October onwards is the time to remove leaves from borders and lawns and 

compost them, taking care not to include diseased leaves i.e. rose leaves with black spot.

G & S DRYLINING, ROOS
All aspects of Drylining, Plastering & Coving

No Job To Small
TEL:- 07792784982

REFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGY

Julie Key - 01964 670273
Please telephone for an appointment

REFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGYREFLEXOLOGY

••••    reduces stress and tension

• • • • revitalises energy

• • • • improves circulation

• • • • relaxes the mind and body

• • • • calms, giving a feeling of well being

•••• cleanses the body of toxins & impurities

• • • • is a preventative health care

The Key to
Good Health
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        Roos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s InstituteRoos Women’s Institute
At the meeting held on the 1st October in the Memorial Institute the President Mrs H 

Boynton welcomed members and the minutes were read and signed.

Mrs Boynton said that the Ghost Walk in the Old Town had been a success and enjoyed 

by both members and friends.

There will be a Federation Carol Service in the Beverley Minster on Saturday 20th 

December at 2pm at which members of the public are very welcome and it is always a 

pleasure to attend.

The MacMillan Coffee Morning held recently on Eastfield Estate realised £323 for this 

worthwhile charity. Thank you to everyone who supported Pauline and friends.

Our Quiz team gained 62 ½  points at the WI Quiz Final in Beverley on the 23rd Sept 

and we thank them for representing us.

The A.G.M. will be held on the 12th November, not the 5th due to Bonfire night, and 

will be followed by a Beetle Drive.

Our speaker for the evening was Mrs Julie Kitching who explained about Aloe Vera and 

its healing properties. This was an informative and interesting evening. The vote of 

thanks was given by Mrs H Boynton.

Refreshments were served and competitions judged:-

Decorated plate 1st Mrs E Townhill .       Flower of the month 1st Mrs C Charlesworth.

Mrs Boynton thanked everyone for attending.

New members are very welcome

 Graystone Butchers    
Wholesale Butchers, Open to the Public

Thursday, Friday & Saturday

Full selection ofFull selection ofFull selection ofFull selection of
Prime Beef, Pork, Lamb, Bacon,

Gammon, Sausage, Burgers & BBQ Packs.

Kilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0HKilum Hall, Hilston Road (formerly Furze Road), Roos HU12 0H

ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992ORDERS TAKEN 01964 670992

RAY’S MINIBUS & TAXI SERVICE
Local and Airport runs     8-seater minibus

Call For Quotation  Tel: 01964 670657  

YOUR LOCAL TAXI SERVICE
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THANK YOUTHANK YOUTHANK YOUTHANK YOU
The Church Charity shop re-opened in the Memorial Institute in June of 2004. Since 

then Dorothy and I have been open most Saturdays with help from time to time from 

Linda. Over the four years we have raised cash for the Church and The Friends of Roos 

Church which has been spent mainly on the current repairs to the building. I suppose 

lead thieves have a lifestyle to support.

I have really enjoyed the years in the shop and have met some really good people, many 

of whome have turned out week after week, often going home with a useful item kindly 

donated by someone, but probably more often with something they get home with and 

wonder why.

I am not getting any younger and my back certainly isn’t and the movement of stock 

backwards and forwards on Friday and Saturday is now too much especially all the 

books! I have tried cutting down the stock but this just results in a poor show of items.

I have therefore sadly decided that it is time to close!

I would like to thank all the people who made donations and customers to the shop, 

without whose support the shop would never have been, and especially Dorothy 

Robinson for all her help

Tim Newton.

FLY-TIPPINGFLY-TIPPINGFLY-TIPPINGFLY-TIPPING
The beginning of October saw another Fly-tipping sign installed south of South End 

on the way to the church.

It is unfortunate that this type of sign has to be displayed to instil into the general 

public that tipping is not allowed.

The dustbin men will take away most things that will fit in the wheelie bin and failing 

that Withernsea Council Tip is open seven days a week.

Dumping rubbish is illegal and dangerous and can ruin the appearance of our 

neighbourhood.

Don’t put up with this. Report it.

Please take note and keep the village and parish clean and tidy and report anyone who 

does not.

Take note of the following:-

• The date,time and place of the occurrence.

• What the waste looks like and how much there is.

• A description of any vehicles involved together with the vehicle registration 

number.

Then contact East Riding County Council on  01482 393939.

Cllr Ann Coupe
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NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ NEWS FROM ALL SAINTS’ 

CHURCHCHURCHCHURCHCHURCH
From: the Rev Pam Burdon.  Tel: 01964 601464

Dear Friends in Roos,

On the evening of September 24th All Saints Church was full. Lanterns with twinkling 

candles lit our way up the church path and welcomed us inside! This was the special 

service at which I was licensed , together with my husband, Tony, to serve you in the 

Benefice of Garton with Grimston, Tunstall, Hilston and Roos. This is in addition to our 

existing commitments at Burstwick, Thorngumbald, Preston and Sproatley. It was a 

joyful service with the South Holderness Deanery Choir leading our worship. We made 

some solemn legal declarations in the presence of the Bishop of Hull and the 

Archdeacon of the East Riding. The bishop challenged us all to recognise the unseen 

presence of God alongside us in all we do. What a great encouragement to know that 

great truth! The service was followed by delicious refreshments.  Thank you to all who 

came.

As I told you last month during the month of October I will be away on Study Leave. 

This was agreed with the bishop some months ago. We are looking forward to our time 

in the USA and to sharing our experiences with you on our return.

During October services will continue with the help of other clergy and Lay Readers. 

We are very grateful to them. For other urgent enquiries during this time please contact 

Tim Newton on 671659 or Brian Rannard on 670531.

Our Harvest Festival this year will be celebrated on Friday October 17th in church 

at 7.30 pm. You are all warmly invited.

With good wishes,  

FUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICEFUTURE SERVICES IN THE BENEFICE

OCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAR
19th Sunday 10.00 Garton Morning Prayer 

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion       The Rev Duncan Harris

  15.00 Hilston Holy Communion       The Rev Jim Campbell

26th Sunday 09.00 Tunstall Morning Prayer       Mr Colin Reid

  11.00 Roos Morning Prayer       Mr.Colin Reid

  18.30 Garton Evening Prayer

NOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDAR
2nd Sunday 10.00 Garton Holy Communion       Terence Munroe 

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion       Rev Pam Burdon

9th Remembrance Day 

 Sunday 09.00 Tunstall Morning Prayer       Colin Reid

 10.30 Roos   Remembrance Day Service at the Memorial  Institute

  15.00  Garton Evening Prayer       David Kilpatrick

16th Sunday 10.00 Garton Morning Prayer       T.B.A.

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion       Rev Duncan Harris

  15.00 Hilston Holy Communion       Rev Jim Campbell
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Methodist Methodist Methodist Methodist services
Roos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial InstituteRoos Memorial Institute
OCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAROCTOBER CALENDAR
19th (No Service)

26th Sunday 10.30 - 11.30 J Richardson

NOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDARNOVEMBER CALENDAR
2nd Sunday 10.30 - 11.30     Ms E Coombe     The Lords Supper

9th Sunday 10.30 - 11.30 Mr D Houlton     United Service Remembrance Day

16th Sunday 10.30 - 11.30 Rev Brown

23rd (No Service)

30th Sunday 10.30 - 11.30 Mr M Cox

A friendly welcome is assured for all members of the village and visitors. 

C FEWSTER & SONS LTD
Independent Funeral Services

Church Lane, Patrington, HU12 0RJ.
Tel: Ken Fewster (Patrington 01964 630228) 

Day or Night

A Caring & Personal 

Service.

Tradition of trust

Serving our Local 

Community

Roos Remembrance ServiceRoos Remembrance ServiceRoos Remembrance ServiceRoos Remembrance Service
9th November 2008

The Royal British Legion will be holding our local remembrance service in 

the village at the Memorial Hall.

The service commences at 10.30 a.m. and is a joint united ecumenical serv-

ice for the British Legion. Everybody is welcome.

We will unite with the Cenotaph service at 11.00 a.m. Our wreath-laying 

service will be held in the road outside the Memorial gates.

23rd Sunday 09.00 Tunstall Holy Communion      Rev Ronald Howard

  11.00 Roos Holy Communion      Rev Pam Burdon

  15.00 Garton Evening Prayer      Stephen Deas

30th Advent Sunday Holy Communion  United Benifice service

  11.00 Tunstall        Rev Pam Burdon
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Anyone still intending to contribute, please post / deliver your donation to:-

Ken Cross

Tall Trees, 1 Hinch Garth

Roos HU12 0HR.

or leave at the Roos Store in an envelope marked “Rooster”. 

Please enclose a slip giving your name and address, phone number and amount. 

(Strictly Confidential)

Please note that any cheque must be made payable to:- The Rooster Association 

The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in The absolute deadline for items to be included in 

next month’s issue is Friday 7th November but if next month’s issue is Friday 7th November but if next month’s issue is Friday 7th November but if next month’s issue is Friday 7th November but if 

you leave it until then you may be disappointed. you leave it until then you may be disappointed. you leave it until then you may be disappointed. you leave it until then you may be disappointed. 

Allen Mr & Mrs D

Alzheimer’s Charity 

Carruthers Miss Josie

Coffee Morning

Gregg Mr & Mrs H

Donation mislaid from 

2006

Hutchinson C & H

Meyer Mr & Mrs K S

Pearson Mr S

Porter Mr & Mrs

Wingham Mr & Mrs R

137 Households have now 

donated 830.07 up to and 

including the 15th 

September 2008

Income from advertisers. 

Care Dogs

Drawn Together

Gallagher’s Chippy

Harland (Dolls House)

Mrs Stark (McMillan)

Snazzy Feet

The Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster AssociationThe Rooster Association
DONATIONS FOR AUGUST/SEPTEMBER 2008

      Mobile Foot Health Practice
    For the treatment of foot related problems        

    and pampering in the comfort of your home:
     

    Foot Health Clinic      For a home visit or further information

  Joanne Richardson             Telephone: 07717 767716 

   S.A.C Dip FHPT, S.A.C. Dip FHPP            Email: snazzyfeet@tiscali.co.uk
     Foot Health Practitioner                Evening & weekend calls available

We are in Uscroft’s Drive, Main Street, RoosWe are in Uscroft’s Drive, Main Street, RoosWe are in Uscroft’s Drive, Main Street, RoosWe are in Uscroft’s Drive, Main Street, Roos
from 4pm-7pmfrom 4pm-7pmfrom 4pm-7pmfrom 4pm-7pm

EVERY TUESDAYEVERY TUESDAYEVERY TUESDAYEVERY TUESDAY

GALLAGHER’S CHIPPYGALLAGHER’S CHIPPYGALLAGHER’S CHIPPYGALLAGHER’S CHIPPY
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Roos Parish Council Meeting Roos Parish Council Meeting Roos Parish Council Meeting Roos Parish Council Meeting 

13th October 200813th October 200813th October 200813th October 2008
Seven members were present. 
Apologies from Councillors J Cracknell and B Smales

The September minutes were approved. Extracts below.The September minutes were approved. Extracts below.The September minutes were approved. Extracts below.The September minutes were approved. Extracts below.

The full minutes are posted in the parish notice boards.The full minutes are posted in the parish notice boards.The full minutes are posted in the parish notice boards.The full minutes are posted in the parish notice boards.
Proposed sale of land at Manor Farm Tunstall

The Chairman reported that negotiations were still ongoing with the 

prospective purchasers.

Hodgson Lane

It was reported that the Chairman and Clerk were meeting with ERYC on 11th 

September to progress the proposed improvement works on the lane.

Parish Plan

Tree-planting - The Chairman reported that HEYwoods had been notified of 

the Council’s approval of the proposals with a request that no trees be planted 

on Tunstall Village Green.

Emergency Plan

Councillor Cracknell reported that arrangements were being made for the 

table- top style exercise on 28th September at Tunstall Village Hall and the 

Clerk confirmed that neighbouring parish councils would be invited to attend.

Councillor Craggs enquired whether the Emergency Planning Committee 

would be meeting prior to the event and Councillor Cracknell confirmed in the 

affirmative.

Parish paths

It was reported that 50 copies of the Parish Paths leaflet had been initially 

produced at a cost of £22.50

Proposed allotments in Roos

The Clerk reported that he had been informed by ERYC that no land owned 

by that authority was available and that he was pursuing with ERYC an area 

of land which had recently been the subject of a planning approval at Hilston 

road.

Flooding and related matters

The Clerk  reported receipt of a copy of the camera survey undertaken by 

ERYC and the subsequent report on the potted section of Roos Beck. The 

report was circulated for members’ consideration. The accompanying disks 

are available from the Clerk on request.

Councillor Craggs referred to proposed flood preventative measures referred 

to in the Taylor Report at North End/Main Street and it was agreed that the 

Taylor Report be placed on the agenda for the next meeting.

The Chairman reported that progress was being made with the relevant parties 

on the proposed improvements to the drainage system in the vicinity of  Dimples
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Cottage and that unfortunately recent flooding had occurred once again in the area.

Councillor Cracknell again reported that she was still awaiting feedback from ERYC on 

the signing off of risk assessments in relation to working in and around Roos Beck and 

flooded areas generally.

It was reported that ERYC had agreed to undertake improvement works to the access to 

the grille on Roos Beck in Lamb Lane and that it was hoped that ERYC would employ 

Bob Smales to clear the area of shrubs and undergrowth in the vicinity.

Parish Council liaison meeting 2008

Further correspondence was reported from ERYC in connection with the Planning 

liaison meeting and it was agreed that Councillors Coupe and Cracknell attend the event 

at County Hall on 8th October.

ERYC Task Force visit

Councillor Cracknell enquired whether gully emptying would take place during the visit 

and the Clerk undertook to ask ERYC and inform Councillor Cracknell directly in the 

matter.

Rectory Road, Roos - speeding vehicles

The Clerk reported that a meeting had been arranged with ERYC for the 11th September 

to consider the above.

Correspondence

East Riding Local Development Framework

A letter and enclosures was received from ERYC together with a draft Settlement 

Profile of Roos and an invitation to attend an event where the introduction of the general 

concept of Settlement Profiles and how they fit in with the LDF would be outlined to 

interested parties.

It was agreed that Councillor Cracknell attend the event at the Council Offices Skirlaugh 

on 18th September.

BT payphone at Main Street, Tunstall

Receipt of a letter from ERYC was reported on the de-commissioning of the above 

facility and the option given by BT of the Parish Council adopting the kiosk by allowing 

the Council to own the box as a village landmark at a notional purchase price of £1 and 

the Council attending to its future maintenance and payment of an annual electrical 

charge of around £17. Councillor Craggs mentioned that Tunstall Village Hall Group 

may be interested in maintaining the kiosk on behalf of the Council at no further expense 

to the Council and it was agreed that the kiosk be adopted provided that the Village Hall 

Group accept responsibility for its future maintenance.

ERYC parish newsletter

The latest edition of the parish newsletter was circulated amongst members.

Holderness Flood Defence Group

A letter was received from the above group asking for a donation towards the salary of 

a Clerk for the organisation and it was agreed to donate £20

Planning

Applications

Erection of 1 no. Dwelling at land east of The Paddock, South End, Roos for Vidi Vici
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The flood risk appraisal now supplied by the applicant to ERYC was circulated for 

members’ consideration prior to any additional comments being made to ERYC.

Decisions

Erection of first-floor extension to side and single-storey extension to rear at South 

Field, Dove Lane, Roos for Mr & Mrs P Beal

It was reported that ERYC had approved the above application

Appeal

Erection of 2kw wind turbine at Manor Cottage, Main Street, Tunstall

It was reported that the Planning Inspectorate had dismissed the appeal on ERYC’s 

refusal of planning permission.

Treasurer’s Report

The Treasurer was given approval for payment of the following accounts:-

Memorial Institute - hire of hall £37.50

L. Lewis - printing of parish paths leaflets £22.50

Holderness Flood Defence Group - donation £20.00

Any other Business

Southfield Lane

It was reported that school buses had continued using the lane and Councillor Craggs 

referred to a bus timetable which stated that a bus route serviced Tunstall of which 

people were unaware and Councillor Craggs undertook to supply the Clerk with details 

in order that enquiries could be made.

Gullies at Hilston Road

Councillor Cracknell referred to problem gullies in the vicinity of two properties and 

said that the occupants had agreed to mark them in order that they could be readily 

identified by ERYC.

Footpath maintenance

It was agreed to ask ERYC if provision had been made in the current financial year for 

footpath maintenance works in Roos.

Public Session

The Chairman undertook to take up with ERYC the gully at the bottom of Church Hill 

and Mrs Earle expressed the hope that when the improvement to the access to the grille 

at Lamb Lane was completed it would not be key operated for access purposes to the 

site.

Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 10th November 2008Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 10th November 2008Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 10th November 2008Next Parish Council Meeting Monday 10th November 2008

at 7.30 pm in Roos Memorial Institute.at 7.30 pm in Roos Memorial Institute.at 7.30 pm in Roos Memorial Institute.at 7.30 pm in Roos Memorial Institute.
Members of the public always welcomeMembers of the public always welcomeMembers of the public always welcomeMembers of the public always welcome

Amendment to Page 2 - The Emergency PlanAmendment to Page 2 - The Emergency PlanAmendment to Page 2 - The Emergency PlanAmendment to Page 2 - The Emergency Plan
Willis Ainley is a member of the Emergency Plan and ERYC’s Emergency Planning 

Officer  Alan Bravey and Helen Dry (Emergency Plan) also attended the exercise.
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Local Events
LOCAL EVENT CALENDAR 2008LOCAL EVENT CALENDAR 2008LOCAL EVENT CALENDAR 2008LOCAL EVENT CALENDAR 2008
Friday 24th Oct Harvest Festival Harvest Festival Harvest Festival Harvest Festival          Tunstall Church 6.30pm

Saturday 1st Nov Harvest AuctionHarvest AuctionHarvest AuctionHarvest Auction          Black Horse, Roos  8pm start

Saturday 8th Nov Michaelmas FayreMichaelmas FayreMichaelmas FayreMichaelmas Fayre      Tunstall Village Hall 11.00am

Saturday 8th Nov Coffee MorningCoffee MorningCoffee MorningCoffee Morning          Community Centre 10am - 12 noon

Sunday 9th Nov Remembrance Day Service     Remembrance Day Service     Remembrance Day Service     Remembrance Day Service     Memorial Institute 10.30am

Tuesday 11th Nov W.I. Poultry Bingo W.I. Poultry Bingo W.I. Poultry Bingo W.I. Poultry Bingo Memorial Institute 7.00pm

Monday 17th Nov.  Horticultural Society Whist DriveHorticultural Society Whist DriveHorticultural Society Whist DriveHorticultural Society Whist Drive Memorial Institute 7.30pm 

CAR BOOT SALE CAR BOOT SALE CAR BOOT SALE CAR BOOT SALE Sunday 12th October 
Early Sunday morning was very dull but eventually the day brightened up and the sun 

came out. There were not as many car booters or people buying as in July but all in all 

a good morning’s work.

The event raised £110.80, which was divided between the Cricket Club and the 

Children’s Playground. Ann Coupe would like to thank Jane and Dawn for their help.

ROOS CRICKET CLUB
The club held its Annual Dinner and Presentation Night at the Northfield, Withernsea, 

on Friday 3rd October. Mr Ron Symes of the Black Horse Roos was the guest of honour 

and presented the awards.

   1st Team  2nd Team

Cricketer of the year Mathew Dixon  Richard Smith

Batsman of the year Karl Jeffs  Andy Millbank

Bowler of the year Mathew Dixon  Andy Smith

Fielder of the year  Karl Jeffs  Daniel Kitchen

Club Man of the year was Paul Kitchen

Helen Cowell received a bouquet of flowers in thanks for the excellent teas she had 

provided throughout the season.

A good night was enjoyed by all.

The badly disrupted season saw the first team finish mid-table in division one, but the 

second team finished bottom of division 3.

Both teams suffered from players being unavailable through illness, injury and work 

commitments and were unable to field settled teams resulting in inconsistent 

performances. The outcome of this was that opportunities were given to new young and 

inexperienced players giving hope for the future.

The club would like to thank Paul Kitchen, Michael Grant and Dudley Hulme for 

sponsoring the new shirts and the following for sponsoring match balls:- Jim Towler (2), 

Richard Tyson, Mike Green, Bob Smales, John James, The Black Horse, Alistair Moore 

and Jennifer Grant. This contributes significantly to club finances which help give the 

previously mentioned opportunities to young players.

As well as the thanks to Helen Cowell the club would also like to thank the Black Horse 

for their excellent after-match suppers.

D Winter & D Hulme
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The Roos & District Horticultural SocietyThe Roos & District Horticultural SocietyThe Roos & District Horticultural SocietyThe Roos & District Horticultural Society

ANNUAL WHIST TOURNAMENTANNUAL WHIST TOURNAMENTANNUAL WHIST TOURNAMENTANNUAL WHIST TOURNAMENT
Monday 17th November @ 7.30 pm 

In the Memorial Institute, Roos

Admission £1.00 including supper.

Friends of Roos WI - POULTRY BINGOPOULTRY BINGOPOULTRY BINGOPOULTRY BINGO
Tuesday 11th November 2008  7.00pm for 7.30pm start

In the Memorial Institute, Roos
 All Welcome      Proceeds to good causes. 

COFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNINGCOFFEE MORNING        In aid of the Darby & Joan Club
Saturday 8th November    10.00 am to 12.00 noonSaturday 8th November    10.00 am to 12.00 noonSaturday 8th November    10.00 am to 12.00 noonSaturday 8th November    10.00 am to 12.00 noon

@ The Community Centre, Eastfield Estate@ The Community Centre, Eastfield Estate@ The Community Centre, Eastfield Estate@ The Community Centre, Eastfield Estate

Entrance 50p  to include Tea/Coffee and biscuits

Tombola, Cakes and Bric-a-brac etc.

Tunstall Church Harvest FestivalTunstall Church Harvest FestivalTunstall Church Harvest FestivalTunstall Church Harvest Festival
Friday, 24th OctoberFriday, 24th OctoberFriday, 24th OctoberFriday, 24th October    

Service at 6.30 pm, followed by Pie and Pea Supper in the Tunstall 

Village Hall at 7.30 pm.

Michaelmas Fayre - Tunstall Village HallMichaelmas Fayre - Tunstall Village HallMichaelmas Fayre - Tunstall Village HallMichaelmas Fayre - Tunstall Village Hall
Saturday, 8th November at 11.00 am.Saturday, 8th November at 11.00 am.Saturday, 8th November at 11.00 am.Saturday, 8th November at 11.00 am.
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SUDOKU Place 

the numbers 1 - 9 in 

each empty cell in such a 

way that each row, each 

column and each 3 x 3 

box contains all of the 

numbers 1 - 9. (This 

means that no single 

digit can appear twice in 

any one row, column or 

3 x 3 box)

Solution next month.

Solution to the

September 

Puzzle

9

3 6 5 9 7

8 2 1

8 2 4 3

4 7

3 4 6 7

1 9 4

1 2 7 3 5

3

2 8 5 7 6 9 3 1 4

7 9 3 1 4 2 6 5 8

4 1 6 5 8 3 7 2 9

1 3 7 6 9 5 8 4 2

8 2 9 4 7 1 5 6 3

5 6 4 2 3 8 1 9 7

6 4 8 9 1 7 2 3 5

3 5 1 8 2 4 9 7 6

9 7 2 3 5 6 4 8 1

Puzzle Corner
CHILDREN’S DOT-TO-DOT

Join the dots then colour


